Fairfax Pointe HOA Annual Meeting Minutes

Blacksburg Police Department Community Room

December 3rd, 2002 7:00 pm

At 7:05 pm, a quorum was established with the attendance of the following homeowners:

243 Britain & Michelle Crooker

245 William Pochick (Proxy held by Raines)

239 Teresa Eddy (Proxy held by Raines)

231 Louise Linkous (Proxy held by Raines)

233 Shella Dawson

297 Willam Deemer

237 Scott Gruer

257 John Nolley

241 Vicki & Glen Augustine

Minutes from the previous annual meeting were reviewed in summary.

Items from the Fairfax Pointe Board of Directors meeting in November were also reviewed in summary, including the following:

· Rezoning of the property at the corner of Fairfax and Ellet Roads.

· Changing the lawn care providers to Lawns Unlimited;

· Discussion of roofing and gutter fascia boards.

· Extension of current ($99) dues to build up cash and handle future expenditures.  

· Towing and parking.

Discussion of these issues began with the fascia board problems and the roofing schedule.  Reggie reported that the same contractor who is replacing the roofs would handle the fascia boards as well.  One option looked at by the board would be to move up the roof replacement schedule so that all units are completed in 2003; this would considerably deplete the cash reserves, but would be a possible option.

An alternative mentioned would be to keep the roofs on the current schedule but move up the fascia board repairs ahead of schedule. Only 291 / 293 on New Kent was leaking, but now seems to be taken care of.

Additionally, Eric Davis, the roofing contractor for the current roof work, told Reggie that he would do all the roofs AND the fascia board in summer 2003 and would float the $5000 for the fascia repairs over to 2004 since he will already have the ladders, workers, etc. there when doing the roofs.

The new roofs are guaranteed 25 years on the shingles.  Reggie will ask him about the written details of said guarantee.

Motion to modify the plan to carry the entire plan on the payment schedule as above with unanimous acceptance by hand vote.  Britain made the motion, which was seconded by Shella Dawson and passed unanimously.  Reggie will work on getting a written agreement with Eric Davis.

Discussion then moved to the association’s homeowners’ dues.  Currently, the special assessment of $34 extra per month (for total dues of $99) is scheduled to end in January, 2005.  The Board had proposed making the increased dues permanent to handle additional work and to build up cash reserves; however, after discussion, the consensus was to table the matter until the current schedule expires and revisit the issue at that time.

The issue of parking and towing was brought up, with the current situation being that TekTow will tow on call, but do not currently do “drive-bys” to look for illegally parked vehicles.  Though the rules regarding parking (garage, driveway space, and one curb space directly across from each unit) are specified in the Association agreement, Reggie agreed to send letters to owners and renters reiterating the parking rules.

Additionally, the marking of two or more spaces as “visitor only” was mentioned; Reggie will look into the least expensive way to so mark the spaces, most likely by painting in the actual spot.  He will send the letter first, however.

There is a car parked toward the end of the lot with no tags; Reggie is going to look into that as well.

The current electronic mailing list for the Board is hosted on Matt’s system; Britain suggested that he could host the mailing list himself and also set up a domain name for the Association with contact information, board members, etc.  A list would also be set up for general members of the Association.  Britain motioned a vote on the issue, with Shella again seconding.  The motion passed unanimously.  Britain will take care of setting up said domain and lists and will pass the costs on to Reggie to be billed to the Association.

There were no open committee reports to discuss; however, Teresa Eddy had said that nothing yet had been determined on the issue of fence architecture.

With Matt and Stefan having moved and Teresa’s Board position up for election, three seats on the Board were open for voting.  Shella Dawson nominated herself for Stefan’s term, which has two years remaining, and her election passed unanimously.  The Association nominated Teresa for the 1-year term she previously held, with her election also passing unanimously.  Finally, Matt’s 2-year term (with one remaining) was left floating for future appointment by the Board.

The issue of herbicide use being curtailed for the reason of children was raised by Vikki Augustine on discussion of the change to Lawns Unlimited.  Reggie agreed to look into the details.

Britain motioned a vote to switch the lawn care service to Lawns Unlimited as a general issue but with a hold on the specifics of the care program, in particular the herbicides, and the motion passed with unanimous consent.

With no new business brought up, Reggie motioned to adjourn; Britain seconded.  With unanimous vote, the annual meeting adjourned at 8:06 pm.

